
U I ED STATES'NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

NIAGARA MOHAWK POWER CORPORATIO

DOCKET NO. 50-220

NOTIC OF W THDRAWA OF APPLICATION FO

ENDMENT TO FACILITY OPERATING LIC NS

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission) has granted the

request of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation (the licensee) to withdraw its
September 1, 1994, application for proposed amendment to Facility Operating

License No. DPR-63 for the Nine Mile Point Nuclear Station Unit No. 1, located

in Oswego County, New York.

The proposed amendment would have revised the pressure/temperature limits

in the plant technical specifications.

The Commission had previously issued a Notice of Consideration of

Issuance of Amendment published in the FEDERAL REGISTER on October 12, 1994,

(59 FR 51620). On September 22, 1995, the staff issued a denial of the

amendment request which was noticed in the FEDERAL REGISTER on September 29,

1995, (60 FR 50650). However, by letter dated October 27, 1995, the licensee

withdrew the proposed change.

For further details with respect to this action, see the application for

amendment dated September 1, 1994, the staff's denial dated September 22,

1995, and the licensee's letter dated October 27, 1995, which withdrew the

application for license amendment. The above documents are available for

public inspection at the Commission's Public Document Room, the Gelman
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Building, 2120 L Street, NM., Washington, DC, and at the local public document

room located at the Reference and Documents Department, Penfield Library,

State 'University of New York, Oswego, New York 13126.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 6th day of November 1995.

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Gordon E. Edison, Senior Project Manager
Project Directorate I-1
Division of Reactor Projects - I/II
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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